

Kevin L. Shafer, P.E. Executive Director

October 10, 2012

Steven L. Mahan, Director City of Milwaukee Community Development Block Grant 200 E. Wells Street, Room 606 Milwaukee, WI 53202

Subject:

2010 CDBG-EAP Program, Kinnickinnic River Flood Management

**Project** 

Dear Director Mahan:

I am writing in support of the request from the City of Milwaukee Community Development Block Grant Office that the City be allowed to use \$300,000 in CDBG-EAP for Affordable Housing Activity from the allocation of funds from the Wisconsin Economic Development Corporation (WEDC) for the purpose of the Kinnickinnic River Flood Management Project.

I request that the remaining \$1,594,000 for the project be moved from Renter-Occupied Housing Replacement to Acquisition, Demolition, Deconstruction, and Relocation activities.

If you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact Dave Fowler, the Milwaukee Metropolitan Sewerage District's project manager, at 414.277.6368 or <a href="mailto:dfowler@mmsd.com">dfowler@mmsd.com</a>. Thank you for your assistance and support of the important neighborhood project.

Sincerely,

Kevin L. Shafer, P.E.

**Executive Director** 

